
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
AUTHORIZE the Chair of the Board to sign the East Bay Municipal Utility District
(EBMUD) Pledge to Partner in Saving Water. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
We face a critical water supply shortage in California. Governor Brown issued an Executive
Order on April 1, 2015 to protect California’s dwindling water supplies. To support the state
of California, the EBMUD Board has adopted new water use regulations which expand
existing mandatory limits on outdoor water use and place new limits on indoor water use.
By signing the EBMUD water conservation pledge, Contra Costa County commits to
partnering with EBMUD to reduce water use in the EBMUD service area by 20% compared
to 2013 and to meet local and state water conservation mandates by:

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   06/16/2015 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I
Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor

ABSENT: Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Julie Bueren, (925)
313-2202

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    June  16, 2015 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.141

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Julia R. Bueren, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: June  16, 2015

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: East Bay Municipal Utility District Pledge to Partner in Saving Water



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

1. Immediately turning off any potable water systems used to irrigate ornamental turf in
public medians;

2. Abiding by regulations that prohibit outdoor irrigation from 9am to 6pm, limiting
watering of outdoor landscapes to two non-consecutive days per week and require that we
prevent overspray and runoff when watering;

3. Using a hose with a shutoff valve when hand-washing motor vehicles;

4. Using a broom or air blower, not water, to clean driveways, sidewalks, patios, and
other hard surfaces;

5. Turning off any fountain or decorative water feature that uses potable water unless the
water is re-circulated;

6. Partnering with EBMUD to promote conservation throughout our jurisdiction;

7. Alerting EBMUD to possible water waste for follow-up by conservation experts; and

8. Exploring ways to partner with EBMUD to put a stop to any violations of mandatory
water use restrictions that may be identified in our community.

ATTACHMENTS
Executive Order 
EBMUD Pledge 


